
"All authority has been given to 

Me in heaven and on earth. Go 

therefore and make disciples of 

all the nations, baptizing them 

in the name of the Father and 

of the Son and of the Holy 

Spirit, teaching them to observe 

all things that I have 

commanded you; and lo, I am 

with you always, even to the 

end of the age." Amen. (Matt. 

28:18-20) 

 

WANT TO SCHEDULE A 

CHIMALA MISSION 

PRESENTATION?  

When I am not overseas or 

on the road, I schedule 

appointments for 

presentation reports to 

supporting churches or 

churches interested in 

learning more about the 

Chimala Mission. 

If you would like a report, 

please contact me by email, 

phone or text! 

howellferguson@gmail.com 

(731) 267-4935 

Howell Ferguson 

 In a previous newsletter this year, I mentioned an economic change occurring 
in Tanzania due to the government’s decision to raise the country’s minimum wage 
by ten percent. This will naturally be felt by Chimala Mission support as we fund the 
employment of the CSOP and the estate. Since we cannot ignore the government’s 
demand to increase mission wages by citing separation of church and state 
(remember, Chimala is not in the United States), then we must comply. 

  In an effort to find a solution, I am asking for help from our current supporters. 
Would you be willing to raise your current support by ten percent? If we could 
raise just ten percent more from current supporters, we would be able to meet the 
new financial requirement for the mission’s operation. And remember, this is not for 
the hospital or primary and secondary schools as they are primarily self-supporting. 
This is for the areas of the mission normally supported by churches and individuals.  

 As suggested, a ten percent increase in regular support would not put an 
unnecessary burden on any one church or person; and yet, it would resolve this 
deficit. That means that if a church donates $300 per month, they would only have to 
increase their monthly amount by $30 making a total of $330. Depending upon the 
amount of monthly support, a ten percent increase would likely be negligible and yet 
would help Chimala in a huge way. Or you could decide to increase the amount by 
twenty or  thirty percent, or more. And of course, this might be the right time for a 
church or person to decide to begin supporting Chimala Mission.  

 Having these kinds of financial demands at 
Chimala right in the middle of the year where we also 
have our Bible seminars and Gospel Chariot 
campaigns always puts a large strain on the mission 
budget. We work very hard to reduce or cut costs 
wherever we can without affecting the Tanzanians’ 
salaries as they make so little; however, this is a 
permanent financial increase that will not go away. 
Will you help us climb and conquer this hill? As the 
Tanzanians depend upon us, we depend upon you. 
Help us keep this great mission “light” shining as it 
has done so well for nearly 60 years! 

A WORK OVERSEEN BY  

3740 Atlanta Highway 
Montgomery, AL  36109 

(334) 272-2561 
www.dalraida.org 
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L e a r n  m o r e  o n l i n e  @  w w w .c h i m a l a m is s i o n .c o m  

Help Chimala Mission use our financial support more wisely! 

Set up a custom donation sent 

automatically to Chimala Mission 

each month through PayPal 

www.chimalamission.com/donate 

 From the beginning days when a preacher-training school was 
believed to be imperative to growing the Lord’s church in the ripened 
fields of Tanganyika; the Chimala Mission has taken the training of men 
to become gospel preachers and leaders in the church to be a top 
priority. The Chimala Mission Hospital was necessary to gain acceptance 
by the Tanzania government; and the Chimala Mission Primary School 
and Herring Christian Secondary School were built to provide a means 
of Christian education not only for children from Christian homes, but 
also for anyone who wished to gain an education with a Bible 
worldview. These quality programs served by talented men and women 
strive for excellence and promote many good works; but the ultimate 
goal of all of these programs is to promote the welfare and growth of 
the church of God in East Africa. As Paul wrote so eloquently: “I press 
toward the mark for the prize of the high calling of God in Christ 
Jesus” (Philippians 3:14). There is no higher ambition in all of the earth 
than for people to heed and obey the upward calling of God. 
 The task of training and sending men to be the “feet” by which 
the Gospel is taken to the people is the greatest need and challenge 
known to mankind (cf. Romans 10:13-15). This is the reason preacher 
training has always been at the core of mission works around the world. 
True, all of those who study the Bible at CSOP are flawed and imperfect 
men, as we all are. But this is God’s plan; and besides this, God has no 
other plan. But in His wisdom, the “folly of what we preach to save 
those who believe” (1 Corinthians 1:21, ESV) is the charge not only are 
we ourselves to keep, but also to “commit to faithful men, who shall be 
able to teach others also” (2 Timothy 2:2). May God bless the students 
and staff of the Chimala School of Preaching. The charge is great; but 
the eternal rewards are greater! Pray for them. 

Howell Ferguson 

CSOP Class of 2022 

Students and staff of the Chimala School of Preaching—July 2022 

http://www.chimalamission.com


Get your newsletter in your email!  SIGN UP TODAY @ www.chimalamission.com 

 

Dear Mission Supporter: 
 
It is with a sad heart that I report I have returned to the United States.  This 
decision was made after a month of breathing difficulties, sleepless nights and 
mood swings.  I tried different solutions, but the difficulties remained.  After much 
discussion with family, friends and, of course, time spent in prayer with God, I 
returned home Saturday July 9th.  The quick date was chosen so that I could 
travel with some visitors who were also returning at that time.  This allowed me to 
have some assistance with traveling. 
 
This was not what I expected nor am I happy about it.  However, I cannot give to 
others what I myself do not have.   A question heavy on my heart is why I felt so 
strongly that I should return and yet, felt unable to continue.  I hope each of you 
can be understanding of this decision.  We did help with many things while I was there.  We helped with 
baby Promise and Brayan; provided some computers, new mattress covers, new floor for Female Ward, 
assisted with some cash flow for maintenance issues and I was able to assist in restarting some 
management plans including Hospital Management Team meetings, Quality Improvement Teams, etc.  
So some foundations were put in place for the new HMT and Director. 
 
As of this time, I am requesting you stop support for my work fund, but would encourage you to continue 
sending support to the hospital if you can.  The hospital is a very important part of the mission.  There 
are 110 employees who depend on it for work, and thousands of patients in the area who need medical 
care which will not be as easy to access without this hospital and clinic.  I do still have some funds 
which have been donated.  I will be happy to return any funds which I received in June and those which 
come in July, unless you would like me to donate the funds to the hospital.  Please let me know what 
you would prefer. 
 
Please continue to pray for Chimala Mission and Hospital. 
 
In His service 
Cheryl Bode, RN 
  
 

Follow-up Comments by Howell Ferguson 
 
  The words written above by Cheryl Bode were not easy to write. They are the words of a 
dedicated and hard-working Christian lady who gives 110 percent of herself to help others. Having 
experienced a similar situation myself several years ago, I know that a missionary’s best efforts and 
intentions do not always go as planned. All of us involved with the Chimala Mission are saddened by 
the decision she has made; but at the same time we completely understand. Truthfully as is stated 
above, Cheryl—in the short time that she was at Chimala—was a great help in areas of the hospital 
that were falling behind. She also used her work fund effectively and unselfishly in areas that had 
been suffering due to a lack of funds. Her experience and knowledge of hospital systems and 
management were a great help when we hired a new hospital director who had no formal education 
or experience in this area. But Cheryl’s insight and advice has helped make our new director a much 
more capable and knowledgeable hospital director.  
  As Chimala says good-bye to Cheryl, I would like to encourage her supporters to please help 
keep the Chimala Mission Cheryl loved moving onward by continuing your financial support. Not only 
does the hospital have continuing needs; the remaining areas of the mission such as the preaching, 
primary, and secondary schools are always in need of help. Please contact me for details. 



You can give a gift of any size to Chimala Mission to 
honor someone special or in memory of a loved one 
who passed from this life. Your gift will help the poor 

and help continue the preaching of the gospel to many 

that have never heard the truth. 

(This form is provided for your convenience) 

I would like to make a gift in the amount of: $_______ 

In memory of ________________________________ 

In honor of __________________________________ 

Please send a copy of gift acknowledgment to:    

Name  _____________________________________ 

Address ___________________________________ 

City/State ________________________ Zip _______ 

Please make checks payable to: Chimala Mission 

DALRAIDA CHURCH OF CHRIST 
CHIMALA MISSION 
3740 ATLANTA HIGHWAY 
MONTGOMERY, AL  36109  
(334) 272-2561 
chimalamision@gmail.com   
 
Stateside Coordinator:  
HOWELL FERGUSON  
howellferguson@gmail.com  
(731) 267-4935 

www.chimalamission.com  
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√ Designate My Gift Toward Amount 

  Evangelism   

  Radio Program   

  CSOP Student Support   

  Bibles   

  Farm Program   

  Hospital   

  Chimala Mission Primary School   

  Herring Christian Secondary School   

  Missionary Support—Howell Ferguson   

  Missionary Support—Nathan Ferguson   

  Preachers’ Kids School Fees   

  Shipping Container   

  Estate   

  Where Needed   

GO DIGITAL…Help Chimala Mission Save Money!  
Subscribe online to  our newsletter and you will 
save Chimala Mission postage and printing costs! 
That money can be used for other things in 
Tanzania and help more people.  

Please subscribe online at www.chimalamission.com/get-updates and let 
us know if we can remove your name from our snail-mail list. 

  

Nathan, John “Sparky”, and Naaman working on the 
wind turbine at the Ailsa farm house. 
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